
Minutes of ad hoc Board Meeting 
Held in WRVC Dining Room immediately following our regular meeting 
August 14, 2018 
 
Board Members Present: Deb Shangraw, Michael Foley, Steve Rand, Christine Johnson, Bill Chadwick 
Others: Ethan Johnson, David Willis 
Quorum: Yes 
 
Meeting called to order at 12:45PM 
 
Topic of this ad hoc meeting: Gorham Business Exchange’s 4th Annual Cornhole tournament to be held 
Saturday October 13, 2018. 
 
Ethan provided background about GBE’s cornhole tournament. They have partnered with Big 
Brothers/Big Sisters in the past, but are looking for a new local (smaller) partner for this year.  He 
proposed that Westbrook-Gorham Rotary be that partner. 
 
GBE is hoping to bring in more teams and more board sales.  They ask that the partner attempt to bring 
in 10 teams and 10 board sales. Potential share of funds raised is about $3000. 
 
Cornhole boards can be any design and will be provided by a local company.  The boards will be used at 
the tournament and will belong to the sponsor after the event. Some past sponsors have used the 
boards as gifts to clients or employees.  Or they can be kept and used at future tournaments. 
 
Each team has two members at cost of $50 
Board sponsorships are $250 
 
The event is held at Gorham Sports Center at 215 Narragansett St, Gorham - “The Bubble”. It was noted 
that this kind of event attracts a younger demographic than most golf tournaments. 
 
Gorham House of Pizza donates pizza. Allagash Brewing donates proceeds of beer sales.  The Center 
donates a portion of snack sales.  
 
Registration form was not yet available at the time of this meeting, pending agreement from a partner.  
 
Those in attendance at this meeting agreed that Westbrook-Gorham Rotary should join GBE as their 
partner for this fundraiser. The plan will be to have a cornhole display at the Golf Tournament on 
September 18 to bring attention to the cornhole fundraiser and to sell boards and teams to anyone 
interested. 
 
Meeting Adjourned 1:05 PM 


